
 

 

      
 
 
 
 
 
           
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank You! 

 

In recent weeks, I've had to share the news that my family and I will be moving. It was a difficult decision and our 

hearts break when we think of leaving this church, community, and family. However, we know that all have made us 

better people and we hopefully have had some part of making each better, as well.  Each person with whom I was able 

to converse about this decision has been extremely gracious and understanding. I thank you for that. I wanted to spend 

this letter saying thank you a little more. 

 

Thank you to the children of the church who have taught me more than I could have taught you. Your laughter, honesty, 

and bravery pushed me to think on my feet and I knew my own children would have good peers and examples. Thank 

you to the youth of the church who all trusted me to be the pastor and the youth pastor for two years. You all were 

willing to go places both physically and spiritually that you had never been and I thank you for that. To the "Property 

Brothers," thank you for the work you do. It is never appreciated enough and you never have enough help, but I thank 

you for doing what you do and what you can and for not giving me a hard time for not being there. To the Presbyterian 

women, thank you for countless Bibles, prayers, support, receptions, acceptance, a baby shower, and a fridge :). Thank 

you to the Old Codgers for keeping me on my toes and for the increased encouragement over the years. Thank you to 

"the boyfriends" for meeting me where I am over dinner, drinks, and coffee. Thank you for being friends to me. Thank 

you to the "girls' night" clan who gave Tracy an excuse to get away from me. She needed it. Thank you to the choir for 

enlightening the soul and filling the sanctuary with sound. Thank you to the Session for being colleagues and fellow 

Presbyters and for taking chances with me. Thank you to the deacons for loving and being there when I couldn't be. 

Thank you, Delitha Lane, for being the Clerk of Session that every pastor needs. Thank you, Betty Badeaux for racing 

me to say hello to new and returning people and for making sure to know who we should pray for and for making sure 

we have liturgists. Thank you to the nursery workers for adapting from 1-2 children to 15 or more.   

 

Thank you to the PNC who took a chance on me and who are proud of their decision. Thank you to the Sunday school 

classes and Bible studies and teachers for educating the masses.  Thank you to VBS and children volunteers who teach 

our young folks about Jesus. 

 

Thank you thank you thank you to the church staff who has put up with my quirkiness, weird ideas, last minute changes, 

mood swings, complaints, staff turnover, phone calls, emails, lost receipts, last minute articles, and being my friends.  

And lastly, thank you, personally for being my friend. I mean it. You won't be forgotten.  We are moving but we aren't 

leaving your lives.  

God be with you,   

Rob 
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Hank Abel (recovery)    

Family of Jim Badeaux (loss) 

Helen Camp (recovery)                                            

Wallace & Ruth Carr (health) 

Jean Carriere (health) 

Cyndi Christian (cancer) 

Matt Cole (recovery) 

Cab Fielding (health) 

Mark Finch (recovery surgery) 

Dick & Linda Fitch (health) 

Flood Victims 

Ghana Prison Ministry                              

Michelle Gremillion (heart)              

Katie Landry (health)                           

Scott Lane (recovery) 

Linda McLean (health)                     

Lem & Mary Jane McCoy (health)  

Kent & Diane Meyer (recovery)   

Bella Meyer (brain tumors)           

Military and their families 

Northlake Crisis Pregnancy Center 

Officers/Leadership                    

Valora Spencer (strength) 

USA: Safety of our troops/citizens  

Grant Voyles (recovery-health)  

Linda Voyles (health)                               

Julie Walsdorf (health)                   

The White family 

Renee Tice Zepeda (cancer) 

Missions:   
Habitat for Humanity                         

Family Promise                                  

 

Covington Presbyterian Church,  

P O Box 819                                                                 

Covington, LA  70434 If you have a prayer request, contact Betty Badeaux: 

email: jamesbadeaux@aol.com     

Phone:  892-6247 

STAIR 

Northshore Food Bank 

  

 Month of April 

Pledges & Gifts for the month of 

March totaled $14,798.   For the 

year-to-date thru March, Pledges 

& Gifts of $138,709 are under 

budget by $11,780. 

         

Full financial statements are 

available in the church office. 

  

Thank you for your support of 

Covington Presbyterian Church. 

                                                               

Clara Rutland, Bookkeeper 

 
Ladies, come join your voices on 

Fathers Day (June 18) to sing familiar 

hymns.  Come to the choir room at 

10:00 a.m. on June 18th for a short 

rehearsal. 

 

June 4, 2017 is ñDAY OF PENTECOSTò and you 

will have an opportunity to give to The Pentecost 

Offering during the worship service.  The Pentecost 

Offering is devoted to nurturing and guiding young 

people as they lay the foundation for their futures - 

providing opportunities to deepen their faith, find the 

joy in serving others, and seek Godôs will for their 

lives.  Please share gladly if you would like to 

participate in this offering.  Thank you. 



...but grow in the grace and 
knowledge of our Lord and Savior 

Jesus Christ.                                                                                                     
To Him be the glory, both now and to 

the day of eternity.   
2 Peter 3:18 

For the month of June, Rev. Rob White                

will be preaching some of his favorite 

messages from the last four years. 

 

. . . for the week of: 
June 4  Acts 2:1-21; Ps. 104:24-34; 1 Cor. 12-13; John 20:19-23 

June 11 Gen. 1:1-2:4; Ps. 8; 2 Cor. 13:11-13; Matt. 28:16-20 

June 18 Gen. 18:1-15; Ps. 116:1-2, 12-19; Rom. 5:1-8; Matt. 9:35-10:8 

June 25 Gen. 21:8; Ps. 86:1010; 16-17; Rom. 6:1b-11; Matt. 10:24-39 

PASTORSô BIBLE STUDY:   

There will be no classes in the month of June.  

Please watch for upcoming announcements 

regarding the possibility of it resuming in the 

future. 

A NOTE OF THANKS:                                                                  
ñPlease accept our sincere thanks for such an outpouring of 
prayerful support and the abundance of food offerings from our 
church family following the death of our beloved Jim.  Godôs 
peace to all.ò   

Betty Badeaux and children,                                                        
Elizabeth Myers and Rev. Jim Badeaux. 

June Sermons Note 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING:  On June 11, 2017, after the 

worship service, the Session has called a Congregational Meeting to 

dissolve the Terms of Call for Rev. Rob White and to elect a Pastor 

Nominating Committee.  Chuck Morton is the chairman of the ñstanding 

nominating committeeò for anyone wanting to recommend people for the 

PNC.  Rev. White has accepted a call to First Presbyterian Church, 

Hernando.  All CPC members are encouraged to attend this meeting 

ASSISTANT NEEDED:  Once a month, Betty and Jim Badeaux have faithfully helped fold and mail the 

newsletters and even the bulletins during busy times.  This help has been very much appreciated.  Since Jimôs passing, 

Betty has asked if anyone would like to assist her each month.  All it involves is coming to the office on the last 

Thursday afternoon of the month, (usually about 3PM) and helping fold, label and stamp about 50 newsletters and on 

occasion, help fold bulletins.  If you would like to help, please contact Betty Badeaux at jamesbadeaux@aol.com or let 

the office know. 

Happy Fatherôs Day to all the Fathers and Father figures of Covington Presbyterian Church.                                                      

You are a blessing to our church family! 
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